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Minutes of the March 28, 2019 Executive Committee Meeting of the 
Southeastern Connecticut Regional Resources Recovery Authority 

Held at the Gales Ferry Office
SCRRRA Executive Committee Meeting – March 28, 2019

Page | 2

1. Call Meeting to Order 

      Meeting was called to order at 2:28 pm.

2.    Roll Call          
	Joe Bragaw
	East Lyme Representative
	P
	Denise Dembinski
	Sprague Alternate Representative
	P

	Gary Schneider
	Groton Representative
	P
	John Phetteplace
	Stonington Representative & Board President
	P

	Joe Lozier
	Ledyard Representative
	P
	
	
	


P = Present, C=Call In (Audio), A=Absent              
Quorum Present
Others: David Aldridge, SCRRRA Executive Director; Rebecca Chapman, Operations Administrator / Outreach Coordinator; Chris Roman, Finance Manager; Attorney Richard Barger & Jim Bolduc 
3.   Act on Minutes OF Meetings Held on January 24, 2019
Majority was in favor, none were opposed.

      (Motion by Denise Dembinski, 2nd Gary Schneider)
4.  Finance reports:  

Chris Roman reviewed February 2019 finance report. One of the items called out was the expense for chip hauling.  Dave Aldridge advised that SCRRRA was caught up with the grinding and no more haulding will be needed. Mr. Lozier asked if the finance information projected could be larger, Mr. Roman advised that he would work on the reformatting of the information.
5.  President / Staff Reports:

I. Montville Ash Landfille:  Dave Aldridge advised that recently three maintenance projets have arisen at the Montville landfill.  The first project is in regards to having four up gradient monitioring wells that require electrical work.  One of the pumps short circuited and upon inspection was found not to have adequate water protection and was rated at 110v when 220v should have been used.  All four pumps will require new waterproof outlets in what is considered confined space. The estimated cost for this is $2,500.00. Mr. Lozier asked when the original work was completed and Mr. Aldridge advised in 1991-1992 time frame.  Mr. Lozier asked how often does the engineering group monitor this equipment.  Mr. Aldridge stated that they are there monthly.  The second issue that came up is the lift station primary and backup pumps are offline due to corrosion.  These pumps move the collected leachate from the holding tank to the distribution tank.  The pumps have typically lasted about five  years, these have lasted about seven years.  This issue is that the rack systems that hold the pumps inside the tank have also corroded and 
President / Staff Reports CONTINUED

require replacement.  They have to be fabricated with an estimate cost of $4,500 to $5,000 for the set.  The final project is regarding three bedrock wells are being investigated for the presence of 2-4” pvc well inside outer 6” protective casing.  PVC has dropped into the wells at 10’-20’ into cloudy liquid which has made detection with a camera inconclusive.  A mini pump was temporarily  installed into the well to allow for monitoring.  The next course of action for these wells would be to conduct a file review at DEEP to review the as-built on the construction of the wells to determine if they are constructed according to the approved detail.  Mr. Aldridge also stated that he has asked Chris Roman and Winston Averill to prepare a RFP documentation for the work that is currently being completed by SCS.  SCRRRA is over due on that contract.  The goal is to have it ready for the next Executive Committee meeting. The issues stated above have caused delays on the reporting to CT DEEP.  CT DEEP has been advised of the situation.
6.  new business

John Phetteplace asked for a status of the PCB tank issue in Montville. Mr. Aldridge advised that there was some miscommunication between Mr. Averill and himself.  Mr. Aldridge thought that Mr. Averill had gotten other pricing, and then Mr. Averill was on vacation.  When Mr. Averill came back from vacation – he had gotten another vendor to provide an estimate and it came in for $19,000 less.  Mr. Phetteplace asked on what is being done to prevent this again.  Mr. Aldridge responded that he will be contacting Martin McKinney from Service Station on modifying the tanks.

Mr. Phetteplace provided an overview of his visit to a local pig farm.  A hotel in Stonington will be using this pig farm for their food scraps instead of throwing them in the trash.  Mr. Phetteplace advised that the pig farm is looking to expand and is looking for more food scrap customers.  The farm also might be looking for wood chips – that would be mixed in with the pig manure.  Mr. Aldridge commented that the New London school system is currently using this pig farm.  Mr. Lozier asked about the possible liablity to SCRRRA.  
Mr. Phetteplace also provided an overview of the recent trash / recycling audit.  The results were that not much trash was in the recycling.  Same with the trash – not many recyclable items were found in the yellow bags.  Kristen Brown is interested in doing a couple more audits.


7.  Executive Session:  Motion to go into Executive Session at 3:09 pm


    
             

To discuss the contract negotiations 


      (Motion by Joe Bragaw, 2nd by Gary Schneider)

Inviting SCRRRA representatives, SCRRRA staff, Attorney Richard Barger & Jim Bolduc

Exited executive Session at 3:16 PM 
No votes were taken during the Executive Session.
Motion to authorize the Executive Director to sign the non-disclosure agreement with Willimantic Waste paper.
Discussion: none

Majority was in favor, none were opposed.

(Motion by Joe Bragaw, 2nd by Gary Schneider)

Motion to authorize the Executive Director to sign the non-disclosure agreement with the City of New London.
Discussion: none

Majority was in favor, none were opposed.

(Motion by Joe Bragaw, 2nd by Gary Schneider)

ADJOURNMENT
John Phetteplace asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Joe Bragaw and seconded by Gary Schneider.

There being no other business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 3:18 p.m.


Respectfully Submitted,
Gary Schneider
Secretary
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